
 

 

           Mass Times: 

For Daily Mass Times Please Call (402) 643-3421 

Saturday 5:30 pm | Sunday 8:00 am & 10:00 am 

Confession Times: 

Monday thru Friday Confessions will be 20 minutes before 7 am  Mass 

Saturday Confessions will be  from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  

Sunday Confessions will be  30 minutes before each Mass 

Msgr. Robert Tucker, Pastor 

Rev. Jamie Hottovy, Priest in Residence 

June 16, 2024 

Volume 71, Number 24 

 Lay ministers: 
   
  Saturday, June 22| 5:30 pm 
  Acolytes:  Joe Huber, Volunteer    
  Servers:  Michael Frisbie, Michael Kolterman 

  Lector:  Paula Gooder 
 Greeters:  Karen Coufal, Bill Morse 
  Cantor:  John Gill 
 

  Sunday, June 23| 8:00 am 
  Acolytes:  Jeff Reimers, Jeff Spahr 
  Servers:  Ben O’Brien, Volunteer 

  Lector:  Chuck Kotera 
  Greeters:  Rich Novak, Gerald Schaben 
  Cantor:  Lynette Pallas 
  

  Sunday, June 23| 10:00 am 
  Acolytes:  Jeff Krenk, Ryne Seaman 
  Servers:  Eli Schluckebier, Nolan Moore 

  Lector:  Mark Peery 
  Greeters:  Greeters 4 
  Cantor:   Veronica Reimers 

Mass Intentions: 

MONDAY,   JUNE 17 
7:00 AM: †Marie Hottovy/ Family 

8:10 AM: †Bette Tomes/ Family 
 

TUESDAY,  JUNE 18 
7:00 AM :  †Ron Vavra/ Pat Vavra 

8:10 AM: †Jay & Lois Smith/ Todd & Terry Smith 
 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 19 
7:00 AM :   Dec family/ Laurie Olson 
8:10 AM: †Duane Biegger/ Scott Wanetka Family 
 

THURSDAY, JUNE 20 
7:00 AM: †Ray Kohout/ Gary & Bernie Stava 
8:10 AM: †Donna Kruse/ John Kruse 
 

FRIDAY,   JUNE 21 
7:00 AM: Family, both living & deceased/ Jerry Glaser’s 
8:10 AM: †Bonnie Riha/ Karen Coufal 
 

SATURDAY, JUNE 22 
8:00 AM: NO MASS 
5:30 PM: †Michael Taylor & Barb Taylor/ Marv Taylor 
 

SUNDAY,   JUNE 23 
8:00 AM :   †Brendan Riha/ Bill & Mary Riha 
10:00 AM For All Parishioners 
 
 



  

 
11th Sunday of Ordinary Time,  June 16, 2024 

COLLECTIONS  MESSAGE FROM MSGR. ROBERT TUCKER 

What is God asking of me? 

Our response to the Lord last week 

Tithing:  $ 6931.00      E-tithing: $ .00                             

Other: $ 602.00 

DIFFERENT WAYS OF GIVING TO PARISH 

 We have set a basket next to the 
bulletins this weekend where you 

can place your envelope, 

 E-tithing—See notice on website 
for a form with instructions or in 
back of church in narthex . 

 You can mail your tithing envelopes 

directly to the church at:   

 St. Vincent de Paul Church 

152 Pinewood Ave,                             

Seward, NE  68434 

 

Check out http://formed.org   

Parish Access Code:  XGWYQP 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Always check the front section of  the     

bulletin for daily Mass times! 

Dear Parishioners, 

      As we celebrate Father's Day this weekend, just as we celebrated Moth-
er's Day in May, we are grateful for our very existence.  Without the love of our 
Father and Mother, we would not be here.  Not only did they choose to give us 
life, but through their selfless sacrifices we  flourished.  Offer your gratitude to 
your Father this weekend if he is living, through prayers and love.  For those of 
you, whose Fathers is no longer  living, prayerfully thank God for the gift of your 
Father, and ask for God's merciful love to be given to him. 

      As we celebrate Father's Day, it gives us the opportunity to reflect on 
God as our Father.  I was reading from "The Faith Explained" by Leo Trese and 
found a great explanation of who God is, and the nature of God.  Leo Trese ex-
plains some difficult truths in a manner that is easily    digestible.  Efforts that we 
make in understanding God as God, as creator, father and a trinity of persons, 
will help us in our relationship with God, and will create within us a desire to 
know Him more, and to be with Him for eternity.  We proclaim that we want to 
be in heaven at the end of our days.  That statement carries with it the responsi-
bility to be in a relationship with Him now.  Our happiness comes from God 
alone, and in heaven that happiness will be infinitely complete.  During the busi-
ness of life, we can easily place our relationship with God off, until we have 
time.  St. Mother Teresa of Calcutta instructed her sisters to spend more time in 
prayer when their lives are extremely busy.  We can always find a reason to delay 
our relationship with God, but doing so, we are delaying the happiness that He 
alone brings.  God Bless you, and you are in my prayers.  May we together work 
daily, deepening our relationship with God, our Father, who loves us perfectly! 

 

Msgr. Tucker  

UPCOMING PARISH & SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

JUNE 

17  K of C Mtging 

23  Fr. Hottovy’s Anniversary Mass  

30  Baptism 

JULY 

7  Baptism 

15  K of C Mtg 

21 Baptism 

Ministry of Mom’s 

COR JESU REX (VBS) THANK YOUS! 

Thank you to our CK Sisters: Sr. Fiat Marie,  
Sr. Marie Jacqueline, and Sr. Mary Maximillian for                       
a wonderful week with our children!   
 

Thank you to our teen helpers: Grace Masek, Rebekah 
Masek and Natalia Lopez for all the support they gave 
throughout the week!  
 

Thank you to the families who donated lunches: Reu-
ben & Yesenia Lopez Family, Tim & Jennifer Masek 
Family, Jerry & Vicki Glaser Family, Curtis & Jamie 
Hackbart Family and Keith & Nicki Wintz Family.  
 

Thank you to the families who donated cases of water 
and cookies for the week!  
 

Thank you to Msgr. Tucker and Fr. Hottovy for Mass, 
Eucharistic Adoration and Confessions!  
 

Thank you to Jennifer Masek for accompanying music 
at Mass.  
 

Thank you to Valentino’s Pizza for delivering for Teen 
Pizza Night!   
 

Last but not least, thank you to the parents who sent 
their children to Cor Jesu Rex to learn more about Je-
sus and their Catholic Faith!  
 

God’s blessings to all who helped in any way!  

St. Vincent’s Planning Study 

St. Vincent’s planning study, which will gauge   

support for some campus improvement projects 

under consideration, begins this week. All parish 

families will be asked to participate. Look for a 

letter via the mail inviting your participation. The 

study concludes in late July. 

St. Vincent de Paul is Hiring!  

Kitchen Manager Position open 
Hours are approximately 10:30 AM - 12:30 PM on 

School days.  

Position requires the applicant to have a food       
handlers permit, familiarity with state nutrition      

reporting, and other training as required. There is 
daily cleaning involved with this position.  

Hourly wage is negotiable - experience in food       
service is helpful.  

Please contact Mrs. Denise Ray at the school office 
402-643-9525 or email @ denise-ray@cdolinc.net 

SCHEDULE 
 

 

June 19 - SVDP Playground 
(9:00-11:00) 

 

June 28 – Milford Splashpad 
(9:30-11:30) 

For more info, 

call/text Emily 

(402-640-7144) 

   FR. HOTTOVY ANNIVERSARY  

On Sunday June 23rd, Fr. Jamie Hottovy will celebrate 25 
Years of Ordination as a Priest for the Diocese of            

Lincoln.  Father will celebrate a Mass of Thanksgiving at 
1:00 p.m., followed by a luncheon afterwards.  There will 

be a reception following the Mass from 2-4 pm                  
in social hall.   

     *All are invited to come.* 

Father Hottovy was ordained May 22, 1999.  
Since his ordination he has been a member of the Building 

and Liturgical Commission for the diocese. He has been 
involved in the renovation, restoration, and building of 
new churches in the Midwest and beyond. During this 

time he has helped lead several diocesan trips to World 
Youth Days around the world.  He has led many pilgrimag-
es to the Holy Land and Europe, as well as in the US, that 

focus on the sacred beauty of the art and architecture 
found in Catholic churches. 

Come help him celebrate!  

Runborn 

A pro-life mission to 
support women in crisis 
and unborn babies. 
Catholic athlete Steve 

Sousek (Father of Jeremy Sousek of our parish) will be 
running/biking 520 miles across Nebraska June 22-26 to 
raise money for St. Gianna Women's Homes and the 
Women's Care Center of Lincoln.  Donations will be ac-
cepted on the website runborn.org starting June 
17.  More info and details of the route and event, in-
cluding daily maps and schedules, will be available on 
the website on June 17.  Steve will be stopping and say-
ing a decade of the rosary at churches along the 
route.  Steve welcomes anyone to join him running, 
biking, or praying. 

 

What is a Seven Sisters Apostolate? 

The Seven Sisters Apostolate is a way of praying for priests in the offering of Ho-

ly Hours each day of the week. “One Holy Hour/One Priest/Each Week/One 

Heart of Prayer.”  

There are seven women that each commit to a different day of the week and 

will offer one Holy Hour on that day for you and thus offer a seamless week of 

Holy Hours for you.  We give you this gift for a year’s time. This is not an exclu-

sive group, and if others learn of these efforts and desire to offer Holy Hours, 

this will be welcomed.  

Do you have additional questions, please give Judy Vandenberg (402-643-4117) or 

Gloria  (402-643-3421) in the church  office a phone call. 

http://www.formed.org
mailto:denise-ray@cdolinc.net
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Frunborn.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cgloria-schneider%40cdolinc.net%7C87386fe64f1d4961ccda08dc8bcf53bb%7Cc05f8ba72daa4019b0cc5849c9959fdc%7C0%7C0%7C638538970671463632%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC

